
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Urbana City Building – 2nd Floor Conference Room 

September 20, 2007 
 

In Attendance: 
Melvin Peeples 
Samuel Johnson       
Virginia Patterson   
Hayward Patterson    
Dorothy Carter 
Faye Christmon 
Alderman Robert Lewis 
Chief Mike Bily 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Bily at 5:35 p.m. 
 
Alderman Lewis asked for comments regarding the 2006 Traffic Stop Study results presented by 
Chief Bily to the Urbana City Council on September 10, 2007.  There were no comments.  Mr. 
Lewis stated that he still feels that the data used to generate the study is flawed and should be 
revised.  Mr. Lewis and committee members discussed the Carle expansion plan, the community 
center grant, recent panhandling problems in Urbana and the sewer replacement for the Dr. Ellis 
Subdivision.  Mr. Lewis also announced that candidates will be interviewed on Friday, 
September 21, 2007 for the position of Executive Director of the Regional Planning 
Commission.   
 
Samuel Johnson asked if cameras, which were previously discussed, were going to be installed at 
the corner of Fairview and Goodwin to monitor the activity there. Chief Bily stated that he would 
check on the status of the camera installation and report back to the committee at the next UCAP 
meeting.  Samuel Johnson also asked the date for the neighborhood cleanup.  Karen Lowery 
reported that the cleanup will be held Saturday, October 13, 2007, 8 AM – 2 PM with dropoff 
sites at King School and Solo Cup.    
 
Chief Bily addressed questions/concerns of committee members.  Discussion followed. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:07 p.m. 
  
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery 
Recording Secretary 


